




  FALL JUNIOR SAILING!
2014 CRESSY QUALIFYING REGATTA
FBYC Juniors are continuing their winning ways!  Two of our High School senior sailors and Laser Race Team members swept the Interscholastic Sailing Association Mid-Atlantic Scholastic Sailing Association (MASSA) Singlehanded Qualifier for the Cressy Trophy held September 13 and 14 in Oyster Bay, New York!  Eric Roos won the Full Rig Division and Alexander Hanna won the Radial Division, meaning FBYC Juniors  won both single-handed divisions!  This prestigious regatta included high school sailors from New York, Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, Massachusetts, Delaware,  Maryland and Virginia.  It qualifies Eric and Alexander to race at the Cressy Singlehanded Finals at Bellingham Yacht Club, Bellingham, Washington, October 31-November 2.  Look for a report in the December Log!

2014 MIDDLE ATLANTIC MIDGET CHAMPIONSHIPS

Boyd Bragg and Benton Amthor qualified to represent FBYC at this regatta held at Monmouth Boat Club in Red Bank, New Jersey by placing first and second at the Chesapeake Bay Junior Olympics last July.  This prestigious youth regatta dates from 1914, and includes qualifiers from eight sailing associations from Massachusetts to Virginia.  Only FBYC qualified to send two Optis from the Chesapeake Bay Yacht Racing Association.  After two tough days of racing, Boyd and Benton were tied with a third junior for second!  The three way tie was decided by the results of the final race, placing Boyd third and Benton fourth.  Fantastic job! 

FALL OPTI RACE TEAM

The FBYC Fall Opti Race Team began practice September 6, and will continue through the end of November.  Come out and sail before the weather gets cold!  The Team practices at the club or attends regattas on most week ends.  It is a “pay to play” program, meaning families pay only for the practices and regattas in which they participate.  The practices at the club are typically from 10 am until 4 pm, and include professional instruction on advanced racing techniques, including starting, mark rounding, speed and sail trim, tactics and strategy.  Sailors may practice in a Club Opti or use their own.  

At the first practice we had 10 Optis, and 12 are participating through the Fall.  The first regatta will be on September 20-21, after this Log’s deadline, when the team travels to the Atlanta Yacht Club on Lake Altoona for the USODA Southeastern Championships.  The families rented a large lake front cottage overlooking the club, where everyone will stay!  Look for a report next month. 

We are extremely fortune to again have David Tunnicliffe coaching the team.  David is a highly accomplished sailor and coach.  Just a few of his coaching highlights include coaching the FBYC Laser Race Team in 2011 and the Prime Opti RaceTeam, a large regional team made up of top sailors from the Southeast competing at United States Optimist Dinghy events.  Please contact the Team Coordinator, Bo Bragg, for additional information, at bo@braggco.com ; or Mark Hayes at mhayeslaw@triad.rr.com .  Visit our webpage at http://www.fbyc.net/Juniors/SpringFall .

HIGH SCHOOL SAILING TEAM

For the 16th year, FBYC is supporting the St. Christopher and St. Catherine High School Sailing Team by providing our 420s, coach boats and team members.  The team is currently racing through October in and around the Richmond and Tidewater area against other high schools teams.  Laser Race Team members Nathaniel Llewellyn, Graeme Alderman and Ralph Levy are on the team.

